



November 18, 2015

Dear Members of the ADAMHS Board of Cuyahoga County:

Since our Committee of the Whole meeting on November 4, we have overcome our recent challenge of a 17% reduction in county funding for CY2016/17 as proposed by the County Administration. During that time we considered and rejected an offer made by the County Administration to develop a new program with DCFS to replenish part of the proposed reduction -- while offering a pilot program because we believe that helping the children is the right thing to do -- and requested full-funding from the County Council that was unanimously approved.

With this challenge behind us, I am recommending that we enter into a two-year contract with most of our provider agencies for Calendar Year 2016/17. A two-year contract will offer our providers funding stability that they have requested in previous budgets. Board staff will also be able to spend more time on outcomes and performance measures that will be presented during a mid-biennium budget/performance review in November 2016.

There are some providers and programs that we will only be offering a one-year contract for a variety of reasons, including new agencies and pilot programs that are explained in the attached documents. A revised Budget at a Glance by Provider and Service is also attached to illustrate the 2016/17 contracts.

Our Faith-based pilot programs, which were approved during the October General Meeting, are now included in the budget packet and will remain at a one-year contract.

We will still maintain our flexibility to fund providers based on the availability of funding, shifting of Board priorities or not meeting performance goals.

Sincerely

William M. Denihan Chief Executive Officer

Board of Directors

Eugenia Cash, LSW, MSSA, CDCA, Chairperson

J. Robert Fowler, Ph.D. Vice Chair

Rev. Benjamin F. Gohlstin, Sr. Second Vice Chair

David E. Biegel, Ph.D.
Reginald C. Blue, Ph.D.
Elsie Caraballo
Cassi Handler
Pythias D. Jones, M.D.
Steve Killpack, MS
Charlotte Rerko, MSN, RN, BC
J. Richard Romaniuk, Ph.D.
Eileen Saffran, LISW-S
Harvey A. Snider, Esq.
Ericka L. Thoms
Mary R. Warr, M.Ed.
Anngela Williams

Chief Executive Officer

William M. Denihan



